
   CHRIST LUTHERAN SCHOOL BOARD MEETING 

                                 January 8, 2020       

Board members present:  Rees Anderson, Shawn Christensen, 

John Allen, James Ledebuhr, Mark Alexander, Jessica 

Chittendom. Shirley Rosenow, teachers present Jodi Johnson, 

Strasburg, Deacon Dick Bergervin, Administrator Joelle Sedviy 

Meeting opened with prayer. 

Rees/John approved the agenda.  Motion carried. 

Mark/Rees approved minutes. Motion carried. 

PTO Report: Mrs. Krizan 

Reviewed expo and chili contest proceeds were $766.62. 

Christmas program with bake sale and book fair was $641.60.  

Preparation for auction, meetings began every Monday.  

Sweetheart’s lunch need dessert donation and kitchen could 

use help decorating.  Donation drive is 2/ 1-23. Sock hop 2/14 

Teacher Report: Mrs. Krizan 

1/6-2/19 Foreign Exchange student     1/20 No school 

1/7 Spelling Pretest 1/27-31 Spirit week           

1/15 Spelling Bee @9:00                         1/31 Talent show 

2/3 Penny wars cover transportation for all school field trip 

Administrator Report: Joelle Sedviy 

Christmas dinner for teachers was a success.  



Pastor Stenzel and Joelle are visiting churches to talk about our 

school. An administrator from McDonald visited them. Joelle 

gave a tour for next year to two kindergarten parents. Joelle is 

applying for various grants, one grant was approved for 

$250.00 for music risers. Three new laptops will be installed, 

received a technology grant to purchase them.  Mrs. Krizan has 

questions regarding enrollment for next year, Joelle said we do 

not have information at this time to make decisions.  Parent 

contacted Joelle about students playing on large snow piles and 

concerned about them getting hurt.  Board members would like 

parents to tell their children if they do not want them to play 

there. 

Discussion was held regarding tuition for 2020/2021.  

Suggestion was made to maintain the present tuition at this 

time.  Shawn/Jessica made a motion to keep the tuition the 

same for next year. Motion carried. 

Teacher evaluations were presented and discussed. Shawn 

stated that he has seen and heard disruptive and inappropriate 

behavior from some students at the school.  There will be 

follow up regarding this problem. 

James adjourned the meeting.  Board closed with prayer. 

Shirley Rosenow, Secretary 

January 8. 2020 

   

     



 

 

 

 

 


